
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   About our club: 

Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 2002.  We are 

 a non-profit corporation dedicated to the promotion of a safe, 

 family-oriented enjoyment of Classic and Custom cars and trucks 

through club camaraderie, monthly meetings and scheduled special 

events.  HCCC meets on the third Tuesday of each month, except 

December, at Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at 6:00PM for  

dinner and our meeting starts at 7:00PM.  Club membership is open  

to persons age 16 or older who are interested in the restoration and  

maintenance of classic cars and trucks.  Dues are $25.00 annually,  

payable on Sept 1st.   Cruise “N”ews is the official publication of 

 the HCCC and is printed and distributed electronically monthly.  

 All news articles, photographs, and items of interest are welcome  

for consideration for publication, subject to editing.  Submission  

deadline is the first Tuesday of each month.  If you would like to  

receive a newsletter by mail or email, please let me know. 

Thank you, 

Evie Valentine 

Evelynvalentine57@gmail.com 
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2017-2018 Club Officers 

President:  

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

Vice President:  

Guy Leolich 

423-736-8013 

Treasurer: 

Janice Hawkins 

423-581-1656 

Secretary: Judy Hopkins 

423-312-5892 

Chaplain & Public 

Relations: Gene 

Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

Albert Combs Eye issue 

Jimmy’s heart surgery 

Ann Walker cancer 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN 

 

 

Check our website 

Hamblenccc.com 

 

mailto:Evelynvalentine57@gmail.com


Hamblen County Car Club Minutes          August 15, 2017 

The Hamblen County Car Club met Tuesday, August 15, 2017 at the Golden Corral with President Gene Honeycutt 

presiding. There were 34 members present.  Ray Campbell led the members in prayer.  

New members, Jim and Row-Ann Brown, were recognized and welcomed to the club. They own a 1973 GTO. 

The July minutes were approved after a motion was made by Don McGinnis and seconded by David Sawyer to accept 

them as mailed. Motion carried. 

Janice Hawkins gave the treasurer’s report.  Billy Seals made a motion to accept. Larry Beede offered the second.  

Carried. 

President’s Remarks:   Gene Honeycutt told members that he appreciates everyone’s hard work during the cruise-ins. 

 Vice President’s Remarks:  Guy Leolich stated that volunteers are still needed to work the trailer. 

Fun Run Coordinator: Theresa Blanken told members that the Taco John event was rained out and is rescheduled for 

Friday, August 18 from 5:00 – 9:00 p.m.  There will also be a chili supper before Halloween at Don McGinnis’ house on 

October 27 at 5:00 p.m.  There will be a bonfire, and members can dress up for Halloween if they want. 

Trailer Ads: Gene Honeycutt reported for Ted Kalagian that there were still four spaces available on the trailer for ads.  

Winter Angel Car Show: Guy Leolich said the event is still looking good.  Volunteers are encouraged to offer to help.  He 

asked if anyone knows of any t-shirt sponsors or vendors that might want to participate.  Fliers are available. Anyone 

going to other events should take fliers to distribute to help advertise the event.  

Old Business:  Since the announcements and the music at the cruise-ins cannot be heard easily, Paul McLain made a 

motion, seconded by Tom Brace to pay a maximum of $200 to get someone to work on the sound system.  Motion 

carried. 

Juanita Reynolds made an announcement that the Good Shepherd Church will be having their annual Pumpkin Patch 

with all proceeds going to Kingswood Home for Children.  Juanita asked everyone to buy their pumpkins there. 

New Business:   Gene Honeycutt announced the Board of Directors met and made proposed changes to the Charter.  

Gene read each proposed change.  Larry Beede made a motion, seconded by Jack Hawkins to accept the changes.  

Motion carried. 

The budget was presented to the club.  Included:  $5,000 for the Winter Angel Expo.  This is a loan which will be 

returned to the treasury as revenue for the event comes in.  Other proposed budget items are$2,000 to buy toys for 50 

children at Christmas and $500 each for ALPS, Food on Foot, Kingswood Home for Children, Senior Angel tree, and the 

Serenity House.  After the $5,000 is returned, expected expenses should total $4,500. Jack Hawkins made a motion to 

accept the budget.  Guy Leolich made the second.  Motion carried. 

 Don McGinnis made a motion, second by Elmer Blanken to pay $50 to Panther Springs UMC for use of their pavilion. 

Carried. 

Announcements:  Kramer Jewelry will post a weekly picture of a car on his website. Go by to get a picture of your car 

made. Heritage Day at Panther Creek Park is October 14; HCSAC show at WSCC on Sept 30; Cricket cell phone grand 

opening on August 26; Taco Johns on August 18. The Junior car club is trying to reorganize. Guy has been in touch with 

Chuck Carter.                       Dues are due! 

Albert Combs and Ronnie Hopkins won the free dinners from Golden Corral. Betty Leolich made the motion to adjourn.  

Jack Hawkins voiced a second.  Meeting adjourned. 

Judy Hopkins, Secretary 



Presidents letter: 

         Hello and Welcome to Fall.  Well we all know it is not officially Fall yet but it sure does feel like it.  

Only two more months in our Cruise-In Season.  I think the cruise ins have been real good this year 

and the location is just about perfect.  I have heard very few complaints and the ones I have heard have 

been mostly from non-club members.  We will be having our Drone fly-over on the 9th of September 

and the photographer will be walking around shooting still shots as well for our Winter Angel Show 

Commercial to be run by the Tribune.  I have also been talking to the radio station and we should be 

making our spot for their advertising very soon.  It will start in the middle of December and run till the 

day of the show.  They will also be doing a remote broadcast at the show on Saturday. 

 I would like to see more attendance at our meetings.  They are on the third Tuesday of each 

month, accept December, at the Golden Coral.  We have dinner at 6 and the meeting will be called to 

order at 7 and shouldn’t last more than one hour with most lasting less than that.  You are an important 

part of our club and it is very important that your voice is heard on the issues we discuss at our 

meetings.  We also discuss and decide on upcoming events that our Fun Run Coordinator has planned 

for us.  We have several new members and several of our past members have come back to the club.  

We welcome you to our membership. 

 I would like to thank everyone who has stepped up and taken leadership roles and especially 

those who have worked the trailer and those who have been diligently working on our upcoming 

Winter Angel Car Show.  Guy and Dick have really moved forward on the planning of our show.  I 

received the contacts for the use of the building and have signed and returned them to the college.  

Our flyers have been printed and are ready for distribution.  I hope everyone who is going to a show 

anywhere will pick some up and take them for distribution.  Fund Raising seems to be going very well 

to.  To date we have enough pledged that should take care of the expenses of the show.  I would also 

like to thank Ted who has worked very hard on the ads for our trailer. 

  I was informed today that Theresa’s son Jimmy will be having some surgery on the 6th of 

September. Carol Long is doing much better as is Betty Leolich. I am sure there are others who have 

had sickness or other needs. Please remember to keep these in your thoughts and prayers. I also hope 

everyone has been keeping the people in Texas in your thoughts.  

Gene Honeycutt 

Welcome New Members!!!                             

Ronnie & Christy Waye                       Ted & Becky Millen 

Michael & Christine Hurley   Ron & Lexi Steele  Ronald Yount 

Gene & Dianne Hawkins  Zeb & Beverly Sligh Jr  Jim & Row-Ann Brown   

Charles Ervin Jr (Bobby)  James & Joann Trent  Johnny & Ruth Long 

 

 

 



Our prayers are with the ones in the Wagon Train 

accident.  Our friend Tim Goins and his wife as they were one 

of the first on the accident in North Carolina and the wagon 

train.  They witness the accident and stayed with the 

grandson, who is now in critical condition.   Anyone who has been in this situation knows how it stays with 

you and you will never forget.   

 

 

 

 

Cruise in Trailer Duty  

Sept 9 Sept 16 Sept 23 
Billy Seals, Don McGinnis 
Elmer & Theresa Blanken 

Ted Kalagian  

Sept 30 Oct 7 Oct 14 
 Ken & Jean Malott Albert & Chantel Combs 

Juanita Reynolds 

Oct 21 Oct 28   All done 
Guy and Betty Leolich 
Juanita Reynolds 
 

Sterling & Brenda Lovin 
Mike & Linda Williams 
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Jimmy best corvette    Don best GM       Betty won for her car and 50/50 



 

 

Calender of events  

Sept 2 = Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

Sept 9 = Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

***(Drone video and photos /advertising for Winter Angel Expo)*** 

Sept 8 – 9= Shades of the Past at Dolly Wood Splash Country 

Sept 14-16= ROD RUN Pigeon Forge 

Sept 16 = Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

Sept 19 = Hamblen County Car Club meeting at Golden Corral in Morristown 6:00 – 7:00 eat, meeting from 7:00 – 8:00 

Sept 22&23= Annual auto fest at Smokies Statium 8Am-7PM (set up Sept 21) General admission $8.00 

Sept 23= Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

Sept 30 = Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

Sept 30 = Walter State Car Show 

Oct 7 = Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

Oct 7= 2nd Annual Charity Car Show First Baptist Concord 11704 Kingston Pike Farragut, TN 8:00AM – 2:00 (Lions Club) 

Oct 14 = Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King 

Oct 14 = the 14th Annual cruise in at the Diner in Sevierville.  

Oct 14 = Panther Creek State Park Heritage Day 10:00AM to 5:00PM (423-587-7046) 

Oct 17 = Hamblen County Car Club meeting at Golden Corral in Morristown 6:00 – 7:00 eat, meeting from 7:00 – 8:00 

Oct 21= Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

Oct 27= Chili Supper at Don McGinnis house starts at 5:00 Big Bon Fire!!!!! 

Oct 28= Cruise in Hamblen County Car Club at Health Star 420 W Morris Blvd, Morristown next to Burger King. 

SUGGESTIONS OF EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES ARE WELCOME!!! 

 

Make sure you make it to the cruise in this Saturday, there will be a photographer taking 

pictures and there will be a drone flying and taking pictures.  Make sure your car is in it!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

Dick & Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 

 


